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“For precept must be upon precept, precept upon precept, line upon line, line upon line,
here a little there a little” - Isaiah 28:9-10

Dear Praying Friends and Family, July 2025

What a great time we had while traveling out west. It was long and to a point tiring, however, the fellowship
was both wonderful and enceuraging. We finished out our initial travels in Texas and Missouri with the Lord
opening the door for us to visit at least one new church. We ended that phase of our fravels with a couple of
days to say hello again to family, after which we headed to the airport.

Then we were off to Alaska where the Lord blessed with beautiful weather and a fantastic time visiting our
churches there and making new ftiends, . We were able to present in two new churches and spend some time
in the Yuken deita region with my brother who is: - pastor and missionary pilot, and his family. The Lord gave
us opportunity to preach both inthe cefitral hub of Bethel, butalso inthe village of St. Mary s, which is about an
hour flight to the north-west. I¢is truly remarkaﬁ[e the similarities between village life in the cold north and
our small tropical |sland home\m regards to ministry, challengés and perspective.

In June, we had a great retreat at BIMI headquarters and presented at a new church in Kingsport, TN. The
Lord has really blessed this furlough with open doors to néw.churches.Most have told us that they would like
totake uson, and we are askmg the Lord for clear gmdance forth”em toknow HIS willin the matter.

While at BIMI we: w__ e-able to. have a meetlng wrth our Dlrector and ask fdr permlssmn to remain through
September. The Lord gra,clqusly alloWed the extensmn and we are now returnlng home the latter part of

September. We also wnsh to th;ank ‘egdch of you- who were, praying with us abolt:the.decision. It was not
an easy one, but after speakmg Wlth our pas}er, famlly and fleld dlrector we believe-it. was the right choice.

Along those same lines, we continue to ask for pray” er boncernlng Our- church and folks back home on the
island. There have been some personal challengqs that they have been giomg th“rough and we have kept up
contact as much as possible via messages and the occasmnal telephene Call =

5

InJune an older man in the village, who was also a fr end of ours and related to a couple of our people, passed

them through their time of grief. On Sao Tome there is a speqnal gr;evmg perlod of one week called the “nojo”
where the family will often gather together. Whilg we would.have preferfed to have been there personally we
were able to get in contact with different members of the farhily, parttcufarly Dias, and speak with them one on
one. Please continue praying for God’s hand upon them ahd that they will seek to follow the Lord not only for
their own sakes, but that they mightbe a testlmony to olhers as \well :

To finish off we want to thank the Lord for a wonderfu! home church They have allowed us to serve in
various capacities from Sunday School to preaching . and’ making visits. They have opened their hearts
and it has been a true blessing to not constantly be sitting on the’ SIdehnes

Thank you also to all of our supporting churches and families. _Yeurfalthfulness has been an encouragement
to us as we keep moving forward with what the Lord has for us.

Your Servants For His Service

The Claypools
Doug, Amanda, Morgan, Kaitlyn, Sean



